FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I'm currently doing some research with regards to Road Safety schemes in Leicester. I am aware the Council recently (abiut two or three years ago) converted all mini roundabouts to junctions. For my research, I would be grateful if the Council can provide the accident statistics for thes sites. Stats two years before and two since since the changes. 

I would appreciate if this can be broken down into Fatal Seriously Injured and Minor Injuries for all the years for each location. 
As well as that, I would like a copy of the assessment rate of returns for these sites too.
The Council currently charges for the provision of Accident Data from Stats 19 records in line with its Publication Scheme. The fees are as follow:-
a. £150 + VAT for Accident requests for individual junctions and entry roads.

b. £250 + VAT for Accident data requests for multiple junctions on same link road.

c. With a fee quote for large areas.

The fees notice is here: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/181997/minor-fees-and-charges-for-transportation-services-2020-2021.pdf If you wish to purchase any data, please contact us.

For your information, basic accident data which may fulfil your requirements is freely available at www.crashmap.co.uk
There are two locations which have been converted from four-armed mini-roundabouts to priority crossroad junctions.

i) Forest Road/Frisby Road/Hammercliffe Road.  This was undertaken in summer 2016 and attached is the Stage 1 Accident Report for the scheme which includes the Estimated First Year Rate of Return.

ii) Goodwood Road/Wicklow Drive/Westmeath Avenue.  This was undertaken in February 2019 and attached is the Stage 1 Accident Report for the scheme which includes the Estimated First Year Rate of Return. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
